Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
March 16, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance;  Rich Dudley, Pam Miller, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare,  Jim Schwerin, Rick Upton, Jack Busher and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm

Treasurer’s Report

Pam presented our latest treasurer’s report. The balance in our account is $ 8,454.64.  

Old Business
The minutes from the February 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Grant Writing: Monique announce the award of $1300 for the EPYS grant from Fountain-Ft. Carson High School.  The money will be used to tan a bear hide,  a mountain lion hide and buy skulls and books to support the skins and skulls program.  She indicated she did not include the cost of shipping in the grant request.  Glen made a motion to allocate up to $500 from the Friends to cover shipping and possible cost increases and the motion carried unanimously.  
Monique passed around a flyer on a grant writing class being offered at DU for $600.  Lori will contact El Pomar to see if they can suggest some sources for grant writing locally.

Members:  We’ve added one new member, two renewals and one new lifetime member since we last met.
Credit Card:  Rick’s research has found that 2% is about the average cost charged for using credit cards.  Pay Pal is 30 cents per transaction.  It was suggested we survey the membership in the next newsletter to see if they would use Pay Pal to renew memberships.  Rick will send the Pay Pal info he has to Jim to see if there is a set up charge.
Friends Sponsored Events:  A clean up day is scheduled for April 22.  We will provide coffee and bagels.  RSVP’s can go to the O’Hare phone number and email.  
June 10th the Colorado Springs Young Professionals will be working on finishing the Medicine Wheel segment of trail.  

A moonlight hike will be scheduled in June depending on when the full moon is that month. 

Land Purchase:  TOPS is out of court and is officially renewed.  Rich has a meeting with Chris Lieber next week.  PJ raised the price for the top of the mountain to 5.2 million.  Jim has not heard back from Newman. 

Newsletter:  We would like to have the next newsletter out by the first of April.  It was suggested we include a trivia question in it with a prize attached to it somehow.  Another topic discussed was printing a timeline for the park from the inception until now and what is in the future.  Articles are due to Monique by March 24.  We also discussed the next issue which we would like to get out in June.
Park Ranger update
RE Monks contract will be done in April.  State Parks is currently bidding out the next phase in May.  
The foundation of the Visitor Center is in place as is the forming of the fee station and trailhead restroom.

November 1 – 3 is the target date for the Grand Opening Event.  The Park may open prior to that date.  

Nothing will be resolved around the addition of a coffee shop prior to the opening of the Visitor Center.  

A meeting is scheduled for the first week of April to discuss cabins and floor plan concepts.

Three positions have been approved for the Park staff; Maintenance and two rangers.  

Mo Kimmel’s sketches were passed around on the interp display.  The cost is $75,000.  

May 24 will be the public meeting on the Archery Range at the South end of the Park.

April 3 will be a meeting to iron out some of the details on retail operations at the Visitor Center.  

New Business

Rick was contacted about listing our group in a new publication titled “Outdoors in the Pikes Peak Region”.  No activities will be listed until the park is open. 

Other
Rich reminded board members to be sure and record hours spent on friends activities in the data base.  After 48 hours have been contributed, members will receive an annual state parks pass.

Next meeting will be April.20, 2006.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:10p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

